
 

 

December 27, 2016 
 
The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held their special meeting on Tuesday, 
December 27, 2016, at 1:00 p.m. at the Strasburg Township Municipal Building, 400 
Bunker Hill Road. Present were Peggy Dearolf, Michael Weaver and Thomas Willig. 
 
A hearing was held for proposed Ordinance #102 pertaining to the imposition of 
municipal liens. On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to close 
the hearing and render a decision adopting the ordinance as presented. 
 
Public comment was invited. There was none. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board unanimously voted to approve bill listings for 
payment: General Fund checks #21231-21238 in the amount of $3,426.07; Sewer Fund 
checks #143-146 in the amount of $205,965.00 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to adopt the 2017 budget 
as presented. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to adopt Resolution 2016-
14 appropriating funds for 2017. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to Adopt Resolution 
2016-15 setting the tax rate at .7 mils for 2017 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to adopt Resolution 2016-
16 reappointing Robert Rush to the Zoning Hearing Board 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Wilburn 
Potter to the Planning Commission. 
 
On a motion by Weaver/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Act 44 
PSATS pension disclosure statement 
 
On a motion by Willig/Weaver, the Board voted unanimously to approve the Refton 
Community Fire Company calendar of events as presented as well as any other 
fundraising events they may require in 2017. 
 
There being no further business before the Board, the Supervisors adjourned at 2:15 
p.m.  
 
Judith G. Willig 
Township Secretary  

 


